
 

 

Mandate 

The purpose of the Battlefords Pickleball Club is to facilitate the development and promote 

the growth of pickleball as a fun, healthy sport and social activity in the Battlefords area. 

BPC Board 

Debbie Iwanchuk, President    Rob Squair, Director at Large   
Adele Perrett, Secretary     Vanitha Moodley, Director at Large 
Carol Oke, Treasurer     Zelda Marshall, Director at Large 
Niel Pentz, Director at Large 

Membership 

Thank you to all the members who continue to renew each year to support our club.  Our 

membership currently stands at 81 members.  

Upcoming changes due to Covid 

Government of Sask. and Pickleball Sask. recently announced a suspension to pickleball play.  

NationsWest Field House Facility Management confirmed via email on Nov. 27, 2020 that the 

following is in effect commencing Friday Nov. 27, 2020: 

• All games for youth and adults are suspended. 

• Only skills and drills are permitted (Example would be a member wanted to use the 

pickleball machine for practice).  

• Re-opening will be in determined by the government of Saskatchewan. 

• Further notice on restrictions is to occur at or around Dec. 18, 2020. 
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Going forward during these uncertain times 

The current COVID-19 public health crisis has created a high level of uncertainty for the 

club going forward.  The BPC Board hopes that each and every one of our members 

remains safe and well while we hunker down again for a while. Based on what has been 

witnessed, it has been demonstrated that our membership takes this matter very 

seriously and are all doing our part to stop the spread.  Thank you for your care and 

attention. 

Depending on what the future holds in 2020/2021, we plan to survey the membership to 

measure interest in another rental arrangement with the Northland Curling Center/Twin 

Rivers Curling Club in the spring.   We will not send a survey out until the new year  but 

ask you to watch for it as your feedback is very important to us.  

 

 

From the Board of BPC, we wish you a healthy, happy Christmas season and 

a much improved 2021 New Year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some Fun In Covid 2020 

 

Fun in the sun at the tennis courts 

Amazing!  Our own courts 

at the curling rink! 



   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



And  A COVID Social  
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